

A regular Student Government Association General Board meeting was held on Wednesday, October 1st, 2008 at 12:35 pm at the Grind Café. 


A new club proposal for the Grotto Club was presented by the President of the club, Lindley Rittweger, as well as the Treasurer, Madeleine Kropp. They provided the Board with the Constitution, list of members as well as a letter from the advisor. They also passed around pictures to stress the importance of the Grotto in Rosemont’s traditions. After the presentation, they were asked to leave so everyone could vote on the establishment of the club. The motion to establish the Grotto Club as a Student Government-funded club was disposed as the majority voted in opposition.


Next, class council reports were presented by the Presidents of each class. Zita, president of the class of 2011, reported that they were planning on having another class meeting in about two weeks and that they might be selling cotton candy at Oktoberfest. Autumn, president of the class of 2009, reported that her class had decided on having a “Duck for a Buck” booth at Oktoberfest as well as a 50-50 raffle.


Next, the executive board presented their reports. Nidha, VP of Academics, did not have anything to report at the moment. Natasha, VP of Commuters, announced the event ‘Meet and Greet’ where the commuters would have a chance to talk with Dean Schaffer. The event was planned for October 22nd, from 11:30 am to 12:30 pm in the Commuters Lounge. Tofunmi, VP of Finance, and Disha, VP of Communications, did not have anything to report. Mary Kate, VP of Activities, announced that the next Program Board Meeting would be taking place on the same day, October 1st, at 3 pm. Mara, president of SGA, encouraged everyone to fill out a survey that Sarah would be sending via email regarding the Leadership Weekend. She also thanked everyone for helping out with the Voter Registration Drive. Next, a motion was adopted to have a morning meeting time (8:45 am) every other week in order to accommodate Alex Benfold’s class schedule. She also mentioned that the vacant SGA positions for the classes of 2010 and 2012. She reminded everyone that the upcoming Oktoberfest was a mandatory event for the Board. A Recommendation Gathering for Co-ed Transition Task Force of about 15 students is going to be set up to help the change. She also announced that SGA would be sponsoring a Spirit Week from October 27th to October 31st. A sign-up sheet was available to be on the Planning Committee. 


Dean Schaffer shared her excitement regarding Oktoberfest. Sarah Cazella, Director of Student Activities talked briefly about volunteers for Family Weekend events.  


The meeting was adjourned at 1:20 pm. 


